

Andrea Langlois
306-922-4747 ext. 234
responsibleministry@padiocese.ca

August 14, 2018

Dear Pastors and members of the Parish Responsible Ministry Committee (PRMC),

Summer will soon be over and a new horizon opens before us as we move toward the new pastoral year in our parishes.

It is this time of year that we are reminded of our commitments to provide a safe environment for the children and vulnerable adults of our parishes. In the society that we live in, this is not always an easy task and so precautions must be taken to assure a friendly environment for all.

As you know, each parish has a committee, the PRMC, which consists of the Pastor, Parish Pastoral Chairperson and a Parish Pastoral Council (PPC) appointed member of the parish. As provided below, we invite each of you to attend one of the scheduled fall meetings so that you may in turn share the information with your fellow parishioners. The meeting's agenda is filled with new policy information and responsibilities, and very important updates that will be mandatory in providing a safe and welcoming ministry in our parishes.

The meetings are scheduled for the month of November. I would encourage you to attend the one closest to you or the one most convenient for your timetable. Registration is not necessary. However, we ask that you bring a copy of your recently updated Responsible Ministry Protocol and Appendices, as well as the Ministry Description section. Thank you.

2018 Deanery Responsible Ministry Meetings			
Date	Time	Place	Deanery
November 3	10:00 a.m.	Notre Dame, North Battleford	5
November 3	2:00 p.m.	Assumption of the BVM, St. Walburg	6
November 7	7:00 p.m.	St. Mark, Prince Albert	1
November 14	7:00 p.m.	St. Agatha Parish, Shellbrook	4
November 17	10:00 a.m.	Our Lady of Consolation, Melfort	2
November 17	2:00 p.m.	St. Theresa, Wakaw	3

Yours truly,

Andrea Langlois

Cc: Most Rev. Albert Thévenot, M. Afr. Bishop of Prince Albert